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By Polycom: Pete Vergot, Russ Rouseff


A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on Thursday, August 16, 2007

10:00am in the McCarty Hall Conference Room 1031.

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Pete Vergot.

Minutes of May 3, 2007 were approved
Introduction of New Members:
Wendy Williams, represents the office of the Dean for Academic Programs, Keith Gouin, represents the office of the Dean for Extension.
Administrative Update:

The 1.7 million work-load budget is on hold at this time. A number of faculty positions that were open are now frozen.  Consequently, there may be some funds available to be used for the most critical IT support needs and possibly some for the Taskforce recommendations. With budget recall of 4.25% of the budget, some other services may not get funding at this time. The IT Director position is frozen and there is a freeze on staff position with exception of some critical positions being approved as needed. There will be budget updates after the September 18th legislative session. Discussion continued in this regard with the reduction in travel at the county level due to budget constraints. As a result, the alternative to travel would be video conferencing and web-based communication.  There are still issues that need to be resolved regarding the video conferencing systems and problems at certain sites with bridged conferences.
ICC Updates
No policy matters or recommendations at this time. However, it was noted that Doug Johnson, Manager of eLearning Support Services at Academic Technology, has provided considerable detailed information with regards to the current status of WebCT.  There was an extensive discussion of WebCT and Elluminate explaining the benefits of WebCT verses Elluminate. WebCT should be the software for coursework. There will be further discussion of both WebCT and Elluminate as to cost, security and testing issues.

IT Updates

The new position for Web Developer for Solutions For Your Life is in the process of posting at this time. Dan distributed a handout “Personnel Exit Checklist Supplement” to be used along with the UF Exit Checklist for personnel terminating UF. This checklist contains information and explanation of content and procedures for termination of computer related activities. It was suggested that a similar Hiring Checklist be created to use when personnel are new UF/IFAS hires. This suggestion needs to be presented to the IFAS-HR Director, Mary Anne Morgan. Certain exceptions may apply for faculty retiring to retain their computer activities appropriately. There is a program in process to provide information for departments to know what critical functions are required and training resources available for these procedures. The UF Directory liaison list is online and there is also an IFAS list available online. 
Video Bridge Updates
Patrick Pettus gave and demonstration and explanation of video bridge and current technical changes to enhance video conferencing. With this new Codian equipment, Video Services have doubled their overall capacity. They now have the ability to steam and record conferences both via a new Codian IP VCR and RSS 2000 Polycom unit purchased by 4-H. The live-streaming proves a new way to join an on-going conference via the web in an end-user integrated ad hoc fashion. The systems web interfaces are available currently in a test mode. Once documentation is created, a more formal access route will be announced. The ability to watch a steam live is automatic; the recording part will be available on request. 

New Policy on scheduling and time needed:

Conferences will be scheduled or ad-hoc with the former category including “automated” which requires a request be made three business days in advance and “user-dialed” will request a 24 hour advance request. Conference loads are getting to the point where they must enforce such policies in order to provide the services. In February, there were 687 unique conferences of which 75% were IFAS.

A discussion began on the problems that arise during video conferencing. There is a need for training personnel at sites on how to use the equipment. It was suggested that sites have printed instructions for operation posted appropriately in the room where the equipment is located with basic functions listed, contact information, and general instructions. It was further suggested that video conferencing and audio conference information be made accessible to all IFAS conferencing sites. Each unit would need to have details particular to their own site as there is a wide range of components and configurations all across the state.
Policy for Application and Database Approval
Dan stated that he has set an internal policy for his staff that new requests for web applications and databases undergo a review process. The IT Database Manager will set up requested databases for web sites. These sites are Department web sites. A discussion continued of the rules and restrictions associated with managing this with no written guidelines as of yet. This review is mainly for record keeping as to who is responsible for the sites and to ensure that supported services are implemented in a supportable and maintainable manner. There was some discussion on whether this needed to be formal policy via IMM. 

Use of Listserv

There was a discussion on the issue of the use of correct IFAS distribution lists. It was suggested to send out an email with the correct distribution lists to be used. This is a critical function for unit levels needing to know proper use of distribution lists. The discussion continued on how to manage the distribution lists and the best way to inform IFAS users. Some information on distribution lists is located at the IFAS Directory site.
Progress Updates and New Support Page for Remedy Requests

This item is to be reviewed at the next meeting. Tier-II computer support to report services outages is located at http://support.ad.ufl.edu. End users would still go through normal IT support channels to report issues.
Exchange project Progress Updates:

George Bryan, Project Manager for UF Exchange, gave a short explanation of the new UF Exchange. The UF Exchange is governed by three major groups: Manager Team consists of Marc Hoit, Mike Conlon, Tim Fitzpatrick and Fedro Zazueta. The Project Team consists of UF Active Directory and UF Exchange, CNS and the Help Desk. There is an Advisory Committee being formed. Each group has designated responsibilities for implementation, decision making and policy advisory. IFAS was part of the project early on by allowing UF to begin via the donation of our existing Exchange resources. Phase I is slated for Dec 2007, Phase II January 2008 and Phase III will be students. Explanation continued in the technical aspects, policy and support. These phases are mostly transparent and are being used by IFAS now. Discussion will continue at the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned

The next ITPAC meeting will be November 14th in 1031 McCarty Conference Room 

